
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: MO/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0342/P

	Development Proposed:
	SINGLE SPAN POLYTUNNEL FOR DOMESTIC VEGETABLE GROWING ON LAND AT HOUGH CLOUGH LANE, CHIPPING

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations have been received.  



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	One letter of objection has been received.  The grounds of objection are not stated in the letter.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	G1, G5, ENV1 – adverse visual impact on the AONB.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/ RECOMMENDATION:

	Planning permission is sought for the erection of a polytunnel on a small, enclosed strip of land between Hough Clough Lane and the driveway to Hall Trees Farm, Chipping.  A prior notification application (3/2005/0148/N) determined that full planning permission was required for the polytunnel as the parcel of land where the development was to be located is less than 0.4 hectares.  The overall maximum dimensions of the proposal are 9.7m x 6.4m x 3m to its highest point.  The site is outside of any defined settlement boundary in the AONB and the proposal therefore encounters local planning policies G5 and ENV1.  In this location development must either be needed for the purposes of agriculture or be of a small scale appropriate to a rural area.  in my view, the proposal would not fall within either category as the polytunnel would be used for domestic vegetable growing.  In addition, development within the AONB must protect, conserve and enhance that area.  The proposal would not be well screened but is clearly visible from Hough Clough Lane and the public footpath to the north and would detract from the landscape character and visual amenities of the area.  A structure of this size in the AONB without any special justification is clearly contrary to Policies G5 and ENV1.

It is for the above reasons that I recommend accordingly.



	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 6 June 2005





TELEPHONE CLLRS:  NO














